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To Whom It May Concern,

We are submitting a Development Review Application requesting to change our plot line to
reflect the actual fence line on the east side of the property at 1334 Willamette Falls Dr. This will
adjust to property tracts.
.
This change will reflect some key changes to the property outlined in tract 1, 1334:

● The previous property prior to the property line adjustment was just under 10,000 square
feet and the adjustment will move the property to 11,143 square feet

● The front lot line length is approximately 98.95 feet, well over 35 feet.
● The lot length from east to west is 75 feet at its shortest and 98.95 feet at its longest

making the average well over 50 feet.
● The lot length from north to south ranges from 91.58 feet to 142.74 feet making the

average well over 50 feet.
● The interior side yard will have 7.5 feet in length

This change will reflect some key changes to the property outlined in tract 2, the property just
east of 1334:

● The property will remain well over 10,000 square feet.
● The front lot line length remains well over 35 feet, at approximately 165 feet.
● The lot length from east to west is 71.2 feet at its shortest and 91.58 feet at its longest

making the average well over 50 feet.
● The lot length from north to south ranges from 150.1 feet at its shortest and 168.50 feet

at its longest making the average well over 50 feet.
● The interior side yard will have 7.5 feet in length.

This change also meets the approval standards for 85.210 property line adjustments which
includes the following criteria which are applicable to both tract 1 and tract 2:

● There is no additional lot or parcel created by the property line adjustment.
● The property line adjustment does not increase or extend a non-conforming lot or

structure.
● The property line is a straight line.
● The property line does not create a lot or parcel.
● The property line does not adversely affect existing easements or utilities.

If you have any questions please contact me.

Sincerely,

Ryan Richardson
503-453-4857














